
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 936 

Date:     Friday 17
th

 January, 2020 2019 
 

Week Commencing 20
th

 January 2020 

 

Monday 20
th

 January-Form 1 parents’ Phonics workshop 3.45-4.30pm 

Monday 20
th

 January – Pirate Of Penzance Auditions – 3.30 – 4.30pm 

Tuesday 21
st

 – U9 Netball v Bronte House at home -2.00pm start 

Tuesday 21
st

 –Kindergarten Open Morning for new families with eligible children – 9.30am – 

11.00am free play session 

Wednesday 22
nd

 – Form 2 & Form 3 trip to the Alhambra Theatre  

Wednesday 22
nd

 – U11 Football v  Ghyll Royd at home – 2.00pm start 

Wednesday 22
nd

 – U11 Netball v Ghyll Royd away 2.00pm start 

Wednesday 22
nd

 – Stay & Play Session – 2.00pm – 3.00pm for new families with children aged 18 

months – 3 years  

Thursday 23
rd

 – School Pantomime (Cinderella), non-uniform day paid for by The Friends  

Friday 24
th

 – Cake & Bun Sale organised by members of the School Council for Playground 

Equipment & Games 

 

Coming Soon 

 

Monday 27
th

 January-Form 2 parents’ Phonics workshop 3.45-4.30pm 

Monday 27
th

 – No swimming for Form 2 – Junior gala swimming team practice 

Friday 7
th

 February – Wear something pink for Breast Cancer   

 

 

 

On Tuesday night our ‘Young Voices’ choir performed along with nearly 5000 other children in a 

special concert at the FLYDSA arena, in Sheffield. They arrived in the afternoon for rehearsals 

with other children from across the region before taking part in the evening performance 

watched by friends and family. The children performed brilliantly and thoroughly enjoyed the 

experience of singing at a professional venue with a live band and amazing dancers. Joining the 

children on stage was a host of well-known singers including, Tony Hadley (from Spandau Ballet), 

The Shires and the former Voice contestant Ruti. 

 

Thank you to Mrs Lorimer for organising the whole event and to Miss Slater and Mrs Saunders 

who assisted Mrs Lorimer at weekly rehearsals leading up to the event.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

Thank you to Mr Walker for taking our team of runners to Giggleswick School on Wednesday, to 

run in the Catteral Shield Cross Country race.   This is a tough course with 120 competitors in 

each group.  Our team ran brilliantly, with top 23 placings for Yusuf Akram and Pippa Bennett in 

the under 11 category, congratulations to everyone who ran. 

 

Thank you to Mr Stephen Thompson, who came into school on Thursday to carry out mock 

interviews with the UVI children, as a part of their transition to senior schools.  Mr Thompson is 

the former Headmaster of St Martins Preparatory School in Grimsby and is currently Executive 

Head at Wellow House and St Martins Preparatory Schools. He was very impressed with our year 

6 children and wishes them every success in their future endeavours. 

 

Miss Raw took a team of boys to Bradford Grammar School yesterday to play in the individual 

West Yorkshire Table Tennis Championships and came away with a best ever performance, as 

you will see from Miss Raw’s write up below. 

 

If anyone knows of any eligible children for our current Kindergarten class, we are holding a free 

play session for children next Tuesday from 9.30am – 11.00am.  Please ask them to contact Mrs 

Wright to book a place! 

 

Don’t forget that on Thursday we will be celebrating the schools birthday together, it is a non-

uniform day with the emphasis being on any character from Cinderella. Thank you to The 

Friends, who will be paying for this lovely treat for us all to enjoy.   

 

Lastly, you may have noticed that outside the main school entrance, adjacent to the notice 

boards, Mr Wildman has fixed our new defibrillator. Thank you once again if you donated 

towards this and for supporting the staff on their Bingley to Berlin bike ride.   

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

School Council 

 

School Council are hosting a bun and cake sale next Friday afternoon (24th January) in order to raise 

money for some new playground toys and equipment.  All donations of buns and cakes will be gratefully 

received.  

Please bring to school on Friday morning. 

Thank you  

School Council 

 

 

 

 

 

Shingles 

 

Just so you are all aware, we have a case of Shingles in school and this can be highly contagious especially 

for any older children or adults who have not had Chicken Pox.  For more information please see the NHS 

website if you have any concerns. 

Mrs S Wright 

 

 



 

Young Voices DVD’s 

 

I will be ordering DVDs of the YV concert next week, if requested, and they should arrive sometime after 

half-term.  They cost approx. £10 each. Anyone who wants to purchase one should let me know via Mrs 

Wright and the payment can be made via your School Money Account.   

 

Final date for orders via school will be Friday January 31st.    After this date they can be ordered direct, 

via the YV website, but they will cost more! 

Mrs C Lorimer 

 

 

 

Wool Help! 

 

If anyone has any spare wool for crèche please could we have it, thank you so much! 

 

Mrs S Simmonite 

 

Lost in Form 2! 

 

Please can you check at home to see if you have:- 

• Aahil;  Green school polo t-shirt 

• Zoha;  School tie  

 

Both should have their names in. 

Mrs S Quinn 

 

Jackanory Story Club 

 

Story club is now full. If you would like to put your child’s name down on the waiting list to attend after 

the February half term break then please see either of us. For those currently attending Story Club, your 

sessions will end at February Half Term to allow those on the waiting list to have a turn.  

 

Thank you. 

Mrs S Quinn & Miss E Burraway 

 

 

Menu 20.1.20 

 

Monday 

 

Pizza Baguettes 

 

 

 

 

Potato Wedges & 

Salad Batons 

 

Fresh Fruit Salad  

 

 

Tuesday 

 

Cowboy Casserole 

 

 

 

 

Mixed vegetables 

 

Milk Pudding & 

Peaches 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Italian Chicken 

 

 

 

 

Tagliatelle Pasta 

 

Steamed Sponge & 

Custard 

Thursday 

 

Mediterranean 

Beef / 

Mediterranean 

Vegetables 

 

Cous Cous 

 

Chocolate Mousse 

& Shortbread 

Friday 

 

Fish Cake 

 

 

 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Peas & Sweetcorn 

 

Baked Doughnut 

 



 

 

Lady Lane Park School  
Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2020 

 

To start week commencing Monday 6
th

 January 2020, unless stated otherwise 

 

Day Time Activity Free/Chargeable Location Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir  

 (F4-U6)  

Free Gym Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table tennis  

 (L6-U6) 

Free Hall Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Lego Club  

(F4-U6) 

Free The Hive Mrs Cardus &  

Miss Creasey 

 3.30-4.30 Homework clinic 

(L6-U6) 

Free LVI Miss Vincent 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F5) Chargeable Hall/Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Jackanory (story 

club) F1, F2, F3 

Free 

FULL 

F2 classroom Mrs Quinn 

Miss Burraway 

 

 

Tuesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (F5-U6) Chargeable Gym/Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Mixed sports 

(F1, F2 & F3) 

Free Hall Miss Nicholson 

Mrs Wilson 

Miss Holmes 

 3.30-4.30 Dance (F2) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet Chargeable Gym/Hall Mrs Fielding 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis (F5)  Free  Miss Raw 

 3.30-5.30 Sports fixtures Free Various Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F3-F4) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 9.00-12.30 Voice works Chargeable Music Room 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.30 Football club 

(F2-U6) 

Free Field Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.30 Netball 

(F4-U6) 

Free Field Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Moffat 

 

 

Friday 9.00-12.30 Keyboard Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance (F5-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Table Tennis 

 

Yesterday I took a table tennis team to play in the West Yorkshire Schools Championship at Bradford 

Grammar School.  Standards here are to a very high level and we knew it would not be easy! 

 

It began with the boys playing in groups. This way everyone would have more than one player to play 

against. The boys were well spread out in the hall so it made it quite tricky to monitor what was going on. 

I was in charge of Paddy Durkin’s group and could just about see Harry Wilford and Joey Upton, who both 

seemed to be doing well. Paddy was defeated in his first match but went on to win his others taking him 

through to the quarterfinals.   Harry and Joey did not make it through but did finish in third place in their 

group. 

 

Yusuf Akram meanwhile was playing further down the hall and I just had to hope that he was doing 

alright. It turns out he was he also made it through to the quarterfinals. 

 

During the quarterfinals both Paddy and Yusuf were playing brilliantly but, unfortunately, so were their 

opponents!   Final scores 1-3 to their opponents.  

 

A super evening of table tennis by all of you. I was super proud of your performances; this is the best we 

have performed in a long time.  Brilliant! 

 

                               Miss S Raw 

 

And thank you Miss Raw for taking the team and organising the event for us – well done boys! 

 

Mr N Saunders 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

After the success of ‘The Yeoman of the Guard’ production in April 2019 and also The Mikado in October 

2019, we are offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be involved in our spring Junior 

Gilbert’s & Sullivan’s theatrical production of “The Pirates of Penzance” 

 

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 19
th

 April 2020 at 3pm (dress rehearsal from 

9:30am). 

 

In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre Holiday Club from Tuesday 14
th

 April-Friday 

17
th

 April at Lady Lane Park School from 9:00am-4:00pm for normal hours, or 8:30am-4:30pm for the 

extended hours, where I will be organising the singing/drama, along with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs 

J Hudson (dance). 

 

There will also be an extra rehearsal on Saturday 18
th

 April from 9:00am – 1:00pm at Lady Lane Park 

School. 

 

In the half term leading up to the Easter Holidays, we will be holding extra practices in the gym for all 

cast members after school on a Monday in the school gym 3:30-4:30. These extra sessions are included 

in the price below.  

 

The cost of these 4 ½ days, plus Sunday 19
th

 April will be £135.00 per child for normal hours or £150.00 

per child for the extended hours. Please note, this will need to be paid in full by Friday 14.2.19, in order 

to secure a part and attend the Monday night practices. 

We are limited to 34 places for this show; it is open to all children from Form 1- Year 7. 

 

We require  

~soloists~  ~chorus members~  ~Dancers~  ~Actors and actresses~ 

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the form attached  as soon as possible and 

return it to Mrs S. Earl. 

 

If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me by either sending me an e-mail 

to sarah25.earl@gmail.com, or contacting my work mobile on 07727 897377. 

 

Please note, this is a non-refundable holiday club, due to the hire costs of the Arts Centre, Lady Lane Park 

School, staffing, and costumes etc. 

 

Unlike other holiday clubs, your child will need to attend daily between 9:00am and 4:00pm from 

Tuesday 14 – Friday 19
th

 April, as well as Saturday 18
th

 between 9:00am and 1:00pm, plus the dress 

rehearsal and live performance at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 19
th

 April, 9:30-am – 4:30pm. Our show 

depends on 100% commitment from all of our young stars! 

 

Yours Faithfully 

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Name of child/ren_____________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Year Group _________________ 

 

School _________________________________________________________ 

 

Amount to pay £_____________ 

 

Parent/Carer name________________________________________________ 

 

Parent signature __________________________________________________ 

 

Contact telephone number _____________________________ 

 

I would like my child/ren to have a place in “Pirates of Penzance” holiday club for the 4 ½ days at Lady 

Lane Park School on Tuesday 14
th

 – Friday 17
th

 April standard (9am-4pm) - £135.00 or Tuesday 14
th

 – 

Friday 17
th

 April extended (8:30am – 4:30pm) - £150.00 

 

Plus Saturday 18
th

 April between 9:00am-1:00pm 

 

Plus Sunday April 19
th

 2020 for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. (9:30am onwards) 

 

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S.Earl (By Friday 14
th

 February 2020) 

 

Sort Code – 20-76-92 

Account No – 13450147 

 

*Please write your child’s full name as reference* 

 

Please return this completed form to me via e-mail (sarah25.earl@gmail.com) or via Lady Lane.  

   

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

HOLIDAY CLUBS 

 

13-17 JULY 2020 

20-24 JULY 2020 

27-30 JULY 2020 

 

                                              

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Further to my Holiday Club at Lady Lane Park School last year, I am offering the above dates for 

2020. 

 

My ethos is primarily to encourage children to step away from ‘screens’ and to get as much fresh 

air and exercise as possible, whilst learning new skills in the process.  Ultimately, this is the 

children’s holiday and I want them to have fun!  I run a ‘relaxed, easy going’ club with great 

emphasis on safety, kindness and fair play towards each other. 

 

Miss Holmes and Mr Rawling will also be joining me.  Parents are welcome to contact me either 

by email (nickhindle@live.co.uk) or by mobile (07972-841012) to discuss any aspects of the 

holiday club.  

 

 

Activities proposed: 

 

Sports: eg. cricket, football, tag rugby, tennis, fun races and dodgeball. 

 

Arts and Crafts:  eg. painting, drawing, colouring, painting stones, making jewellery, decorating 

masks, bun decorating and more. 

 

Creative Play:  den building using boxes and sheets, water play, creating scenes with plastic 

animals and wooden bricks etc. 

 

Old fashioned Games:    Hoopla, egg and spoon race, hopscotch etc. 

 

Indoor Activities (in case of rain):  we have plenty of board games including bagatelle (a firm 

favourite), arts and crafts activities, ‘chilling time’ with a movie ONLY  when children are tired, 

full size table football and much more. 

 

Occasional trips to the Prince of Wales park to make dens and have picnics and play games. 

 

 

Children’s Choice 

 

Children will be allowed at certain times during the day to choose their own activities, so for 

example if they don’t want to make jewellery, they can build a den or play games.  I will have 

many alternatives for the children to choose from at this time. 

 

My Holiday Club is ‘nut-free’ and ‘screen-free’.  I want the children to step ‘back in time’ and 

learn how to properly interact and play and create, without an Ipad or Gameboy in sight!  



 

 

Requirements for the Club 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Children MUST BE 5-11 years old when attending the Holiday Club.  Children will 

require a packed lunch and drinks.  Please email me for a booking form and once you have 

booked your child onto the Holiday Club, your child’s place will be secure and further 

information and consent forms will be forwarded to you. 

 

Prices and Opening Times 

 

Standard Hours (9am-4pm) 

5 days - £105 

                                                                     4 days - £  95 

                                                                     3 days - £  85 

                                                                     2 days - £  60 

                                                                     1 day  -  £  30 

 

Extended Hours (8:30am-4:30pm) 

5 days - £115 

4 days - £105 

                                                                     3 days - £  95 

                                                                     2 days - £  70 

                                                                     1 day  -  £  40 

 

Extra Extended Hours (8am-5pm) 

5 days - £125 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

                                                                     2 days - £  80 

                                                                     1 day  -  £  50 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

 

Discounts are not transferrable week to week. 

 

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you and your children. 

 

Nick Hindle BA (Hons) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


